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Joan & Dick Stace-Smith  
Pancake Breakfast Fundraiser 

 

Friday, July 28 

8:30 - 10:30 a.m. 
under the tent 

 

Come and enjoy ɳuϜy homemade pancakes served with sausages, fresh fruit, 
homemade fruit preserves and sauces, juice, coϜee, and tea.   All for only Ɏ 
 

$10.00 per person  
members and guests 
(Children under 12, $5.00) 

 

Tickets available online and through the oʛce 
 

Preparations are underway! 

Point Grey Village On Dunbar 
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Brock House Memories 
by 

Joan Ellis 

ɈϥɅm not sitting around with a bunch of old        

peopleɉ, snapped my 92-year-old mother-in-law 

when ϥ  suggested that she could join her local 

SeniorɅs Activity Centre. She had been telling me 

how  lonely she was now that most of her friends 

had passed away. 

 

This was not the time to tell her that ϥ had recently 

joined Brock House after a neighbour who was a 

Brock House member advised me that the best 

writing groups were held there. My best friend, a 

Haiku poet, often pushed me to join a writing 

group in order to improve my skills and to receive 

feedback. Ɉϥ donɅt like working in groupsɉ, ϥ said. 

 

The year 2010 was the year that ϥ joined the       

activity centre and signed up for Ruth KozakɅs  

writing group and a yoga class. A year after enjoy-

ing the writing class, Christine Samson, the Vice 

President of Brock House at the time, requested 

that a volunteer write a monthly biography of a 

Brock House member. ϥ was the only one who  

volunteered and for the next two or more years     

ϥ interviewed many wonderful and talented     

members and was privileged to write their         

fascinating stories. All had lives full of achieve-

ment and most continued their active involvement 

as volunteers. 

 

ϥ volunteered at the Summer and Christmas Fairs 

by convening the ɈGifts and Gamesɉ table for four 

years and later co-chaired the Christmas Fairs. 

There again ϥ met and worked with dedicated, 

friendly and supportive people. ϥ served a stint on 

the Board and on various committees where ϥ 

found that ϥ did indeed lack the virtue of patience 

just as my Grade 11 counselor had said. Those 

who choose to take on the responsibilities of lead-

ership are amazing. 

 

Last week ϥ suggested to my 78-year-old brother-

in-law that he might enjoy becoming a member of 

Brock House. ɈϥɅm not sitting around with a bunch 

of old peopleɉ, he snapped. 

From the PresidentɅs Pen 

June was a wonderfully busy month. 

There are plenty of photos in this  

issue of The Gallimaufry and on our 

website, with more to come.  

We love our summers. The park is 

beautiful. The House is a bit quieter 

than usual but not too quiet. The 

Program Committee is oϜering new 

and wonderful things for those of us 

who enjoy spending our summers in 

the city, and why not? Everyone else 

goes away leaving us with more 

room to spread our wings. 

Do you remember what registration 

used to be like? The line-ups outside 

and in? ϥt was relative mayhem. ϥt 

was almost as competitive as the 

registration line-ups at the uni.  

As ϥɅve mentioned before, the Society 

is coming up to its 40th anniversary 

and weɅd love to hear about some of 

your memories. Joan Ellis has written 

about a few of hers, below. ϥ see she 

uses the past tense to describe her 

involvement with the fairs. ϥnterest-

ing, she is co-chair of the upcoming 

Fair. Like the Energizer Bunny, great 

volunteers just keep on going.  

ϥf youɅd like to share a thought or 

two, please write to the newsletter. 

See you at the Fair! 

See you at the Joan and Dick Stace-

Smith Pancake Breakfast! 

See you around the House 

-BevAnn Lister Dean, President 
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Summertime is Cycling Time. 

Usually once a week, several members 

meet to go cycling together. We some- 

times begin at Brock House, sometimes 
from another location. Rides are typically 

Tuesday or Wednesday morning. The 

destination is often a lunch location. 

Rides are mostly 25K with only a few 

hundred feet vertical.  

We stop to chat with the Heron about the 
ɲshing.  

On a ride in may we scouted out some  

brand new mallard ducklings. 

Amazing little creatures.  

By day two they are walking, swimming, and 
feeding themselves.  

Brock House to 

Coal Harbour via Lost Lagoon is one of 

our recent. We'll likely ride the West 

Richmond Dyke to Steveston starting at 

the Olympic Oval soon. 

Our style of riding is weather 

dependent. We only go when it's fun to ride. 

ϥn order to maintain 

ɳexibility in all aspects, primary 

communication of planned rides is by 

mail to those members who have 

expressed an interest. When the 

timing is right, we also post rides in the 

Weekly Update. 

To join the email list please email the 

Convener, Frank Jameson, at 

FrankJ21@hotmail.com 

Brock House 
Cycling Group 

Please, bake and preserve to help 
make 2017 our most  successful sale yet.  

 
We prefer you bring  your tasty donations  
to the Oʛce, or reception, Friday, July 7 

between 10:00 and 2:00,   
or to the Conservatory early Saturday a.m.  

Loaves, squares, cookies, pies, breads,          
preserves using your favourite recipes are 

greatly appreciated. 
Questions? Phone Mary Bliss 

604-876-0235 
 

-Mary Bliss and Anne Tupper, Convenors 

Summer Fair  
Bake Sale 

Saturday, July 8 

 

Welcome to 
Our New  
Members 

 
Candace Bailes 
Mireille Berthias 
Jean Ellis 
Lynn Graham 
Sandra Herdman 
Dorothy Joplin 
Zuzana Ksinan 
Delia Loucks 
Mariela Louisy 
Jennifer Mann 
Jean Parsons 
Edwin Pearson 
Susan Ramsey 
Bogna Ross 
Lorraine Slater 
Margot Storey 
Shirley Thomson 
Alice Vasile 
Joanna Walentowicz 

mailto:FrankJ21@hotmail.com
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For people with disabilities, seeing a vehicle parked in a designated 
parking space without a permit is a huge frustration. There is some-
thing you can do about it. Phone the SPARC BCɅs Enforcement and      
Accessibility Line directly, 604-718-7734, or use the toll free number      
1-888-718-7794 to report the incident. 

www.spa.bc.ca 

 

 

 

Yarn and Needle Crafts 
 

 
The Yarn and Needle Crafts group are always in need of donations of whole 
balls of good new yarn to make projects to sell at the Summer and Christmas 
Fairs. Batches of  several balls of the same yarn are especially useful in order 
to make larger projects. We would also be very pleased to receive donations 
of new handmade items from Brock House members who sew, knit, crochet, 
embroider, weave, quilt, etc. to sell at the Summer Fair. Please bring dona-
tions to the Meyer Room on Mondays between 9:30 and 11:30, or leave at 
the Oʛce. Thank you. 

-Dorothy Simons and Carol Jackson, Convenors 

The Brock House Orchestra and The Elgar Strings treated us to a symphony concert last 
month. ϥt was a ɲrst for the Society and it was wonderful. Many thanks to all! 

Under the direction of JeϜrey Tseng 
(Brock House Society) 

Under the direction of Peggy Hua 
(Elgar Strings)  

with soloist Amanda Hsueh (left) 
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